Minutes
Texas Oral Health Coalition
Board of Directors Conference Call Meeting
March 8, 2019

Call to Order:
Chairperson Nancy Cline called to order the special meeting of the Texas Oral Health Coalition (TxOHC) Board of Directors (BOD) at 12:00 Noon, March 8, 2019.
 
Members Present:
Nancy Cline, RDH, MPH; Sherdeana Owens, DDS, MPA; Sharon Dickinson, CDA, RDA, CDPMA,CRFDA, CPFDA; Johanna DeYoung, BSN, DDS, MPH; Sandy Tesch, RDH, MSHP; Annaliese Cothron, MS; Michelle Landrum, RDH, M.Ed; Christina Murphey, RN, PhD; Ankit Sanghavi, BDS, MPH  

Members Absent:
Erik Harrington, DDS, PhD; Kila Johnson, DDS; Sarah Dirks, DDS; Russell Reddell, DDS, MBA

Others Present:
Beth Stewart, RDH, TxOHC Executive Director; Jessica Stewart, MA, TxOHC Coalition Coordinator 

Welcome: Chairperson Cline welcomed those present and thanked them for participating in the Called Board Meeting. Johanna DeYoung volunteered to review the minutes.  

Rationale for special meeting: The Texas Dental Hygienist Association (TDHA) has requested TxOHC’s support for the two (2) bills the TDHA has proposed this Texas Legislative Session.

HB 2275 (and identical bill SB 510) would allow dentists in Texas to delegate the administration of local anesthesia to properly educated dental hygienists. Texas is one (1) of only five (5) states that does not allow this delegation.
HB 1756 (and identical bill SB 792) adds teledentistry to the telemedicine statute which passed in the 2017 Legislative Session. The bill also allows for a written collaborative practice agreement between a dentist and a dental hygienist providing teledentistry dental services for a patient at a different physical location using telecommunications or information technology. The bill allows for direct Medicaid reimbursement to dental hygienists providing teledentistry dental services.
After discussion regarding HB 2275/SB 510, Sherdeana Owens moved that the TxOHC support HB 2275 /SB 510. Johanna DeYoung 2nd the motion. Hearing no further discussion, a verbal vote was taken. The vote was seven (7) Yes and one (1) Abstention. Motion passed.

After discussion regarding HB 1756/SB 792, Annaliese Cothron moved that the TxOHC support HB 1756/SB 792. Sandy Tesch 2nd the motion. Hearing no further discussion, a verbal vote was taken. The vote was 6 Yes and 1 Abstention. Motion passed.  (Michelle Landrum had to leave before this vote was taken, but a quorum was still present for this vote.)
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Respectfully Submitted,
Sharon Dickinson
TxOHC Secretary
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